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Dear Governor Haley,

I am contacting you with the confidence that it will be read and taken seriously. It has come to 
my attention that the BATFE is going to propose a ban on green tip XM855/SS109 5.56x45mm 
ammunition (the ammo most commonly used in AR-15 series rifle). They are saying that this 
ammunition is armor piercing and should be banned under the current laws that ban armor 
piercing handgun ammunition. They are using this law because companies have produced 
firearms some call AR-15 pistols. The thing is this law wasn't meant to be used in the banning of 
ammunition used primarily in rifles. Even the senator who wrote the law on armor piercing 
handgun ammo said this wasn't the way the law is supposed to be taken and rifle ammunition 
was supposed to be exempted. The BATFE has come out and said they don't care. I urge you, 
my duly elected and/or appointed officials, to please stop this senseless assault on the peoples 
second amendment rights so that the right to own a firearm is not made useless by the drastic 
overreach of the BATFE to try and ban a cheap and affordable ammunition. The BATFE has 
already done this banning the cheap 7N6 5.45x39 ammunition used in the AK series of rifles. 
Please do not allow them to further restrict our right than they already have.

Sincerely,
Ausin Page


